
District to mark no-parking zones with cones 

 

In recent months, district leaders have come to realize there are times when parking issues arise on 

campus. 

 

With very active and involved students, OCS tends to have many evening and weekend visitors and 

as a result, parked cars often line campus roadways, restricting traffic flow. This makes it difficult 

when emergency vehicles, such as ambulances responding to an injury during gameplay, need to 

pass through. Also, if a fire alarm is triggered, the district must evacuate a building and have it 

cleared for re-entry by the fire department. 

 

This process is hampered when our roadways are congested, and it also makes it challenging to exit 

events and the campus safely.   

 

Although the campus has always had designated fire lanes painted with hash marks, time and 

Central New York weather have worn the paint, making it difficult to see. All visitors are asked to 

park only in designated parking areas, even if it means a longer walk to their destination, for the 

safety of everyone on campus.  

 

OCS Athletics thanks you in advance for your cooperation. 

 


